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Marilyn Faye was Born! 
Dear family in Christ, 

 We are more than excited to get to share with 

you all that our baby girl, Marilyn Faye Lane, was born 

happy and healthy on June 25th. She is beautiful and as 

close to perfect as a person can be. She weighed 7 lbs, 

4 oz and is 20 inches long. As we write this letter 

today, she is 1 week old and doing great. We are so 

thankful for the prayers you have been praying for 

Teah and Marilyn. It was a shockingly quick labor and 

delivery, but God got us to the better hospital just in 

time. It is a little surreal for us to have a healthy 

newborn at home after spending the first couple of 

months in the hospital when Ezra was born. That 

experience just makes us feel extra blessed this time! 

Speaking of Ezra, he is the best big brother. He loves 

holding (with help) his baby sister and is so gentle and 

loving with her. Teah is recovering well. Thank you for 

your continued prayers for the health and safety of our 

now family of 4! 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 Teens were Born Again! 
This last week we were blessed to have a 

supporting church of Rev. Wesley and Melina’s down 
here on a mission trip. They worked incredibly hard 
not only with physical projects, but also with visitation, 
an Awana water day, and a teen basketball night. This 
past Saturday during the Basketball activity, the visiting 
pastor preached a strong Gospel message, and Rev. 
Wesley translated. Praise Jesus! He was knocking on 
the door of some hearts! One young man who has 
been coming to play basketball but has been hesitant 
to come inside the church got saved as well as a first 
time visitor!  

We are thankful for churches who are willing 
to come serve here, and we are also so thankful for the 
people and churches who are fervently praying, 
encouraging, and sending financial support from 
home.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Your fellow-servants 
in the DR, 
Josh and Teah  
www.missionarylanes.com 
www.facebook.com/LanesToTheDR  

Devotion during the teen Basketball activity  

Awana water day (109 kids attended!!) 

http://www.facebook.com/LanesToTheDR

